International Association of Economic and Social Councils
And Similar Institutions
(AICESIS)

Dear President,
I hope all is well for you and your Council.

As you know, the AICESIS Board met on 7 March in Curagao, where we appreciated
the hospitality of our colleagues from SER and were able to work very efficiently thanks
to the excellent organization of our meetings.

Although you can get an idea of the evolution of our work by reading the Conclusions I
have attached, there are some issues that I would like to highlight.

Firstly, the agreement on the celebration of our next General Assembly in Bucharest on
11, 12 and 13 September, to which you are now invited.

This meeting coincides with the twentieth anniversary of AICESIS, which is why I think
we should make a special effort to ensure that its results reinforce the work of our
Association.

Secondly, the unanimous support of the Association for the candidacy of CESEC of
Cote d'Ivoire, presented by UCESA, for the next presidency of AICESIS.
As a result, during this General Assembly, our dear friend Charles Koffi DIBY will
assume the new AICESIS presidency.

I sincerely believe that this is excellent news for our Association, as much for the
consensus which characterized this process of nomination of the new presidency, as well
as for the magnificent trajectory which CESEC of Céte d'Ivoire and President DIBY
have had within AICESIS.

Thirdly, it should be noted that the Conference that will be held in Bucharest will
discuss topics such as the debate on the future of our association or the approval of the
Final Report on the main theme of the Romanian presidency.

Also, AICESIS and ILO will jointly organize, on the margin of the General Assembly,
an international conference on good governance in the framework of the 2030 Agenda.
As you can see, the agenda for these meetings is of great interest and complexity.
But undoubtedly, we will be able to achieve the good results we all expect from
AICESIS, thanks to everyone’s efforts.

Thank you in advance for your interest and your work for our next meeting.

Sincerely yours,

To the Presidents of the Mexpber Councils ogb(h) AICESIS Board
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